
 
 
 
 
 
 
July 11, 2017 
 
Dear Stakeholder, Property Owner, or Resident,  
 
 
 
 
 
This is a second notification and contains updated information related to this project. Local stakeholder 
feedback was used to re-evaluate the proposed project, resulting in expanding the shared-use pathway to 
include portions of Willow Bend Drive and Chimney Rock Drive to Lamar Boulevard. The updated map 
below shows the full extent of the proposed project. 
 
In response to requests by area residents, the Austin Transportation Department (ATD) is assessing a new street 
configuration to provide a shared use pathway along Old Cedar Lane and Willow Wild Drive to better 
accommodate people using the street by walking and riding a bicycle. You are receiving this notification 
because you live on and/or own property adjacent to Old Cedar Lane and/or Willow Wild Drive in Austin, 
Texas or are otherwise registered as a stakeholder in the area. 
 
Usted está recibiendo esta notificación porque vive cerca de Old Cedar Lane y Willow Wild Drive, es dueño de 
propiedad cerca de Old Cedar Lane y Willow Wild Drive, o es parte interesada de Old Cedar Lane y Willow 
Wild Drive en Austin, Texas. Si necesita un documento traducido en español, llame a (512) 974-7092. 
 
In response to citizen feedback, the Austin Transportation Department will be implementing an on-street two-
way shared use path along Old Cedar Ln and Willow Wild Dr as shown in Figure 1.  
 

Figure 1 – Typical Cross Sections for Willow Wild Dr. and Old Cedar Ln. 
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Initial plans were for the shared use path to be installed onto Willow Wild Dr from Parmer Ln to Old Cedar Ln, 
and on Old Cedar Ln from Willow Wild Dr to its end at Willow Bend Dr.  
 
During the first public meeting several area residents identified a walking route currently being utilitzed by 
children walking to school along Old Cedar Ln onto Willow Bend Dr and Chimney Rock Rd to connect to 
Lamar Blvd. To accommodate this walking traffic the Austin Transportation Department is planning to install 
the on-street shared use path along this route as well as Willow Wild Dr and Old Cedar Ln. 
 
Old Cedar Ln and Chimney Rock Rd are wide enough to accommodate a shared use path and on-street parking 
on both sides as shown in the cross section drawing in Figure 1. Willow Bend Dr is not wide enough for parking 
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to be preserved. Parking restrictions are planned for Willow Bend Dr between Old Cedar Ln and Chimney Rock 
Dr as shown in Figure 2.  

 
Figure 2 – Planned Configuration Along Willow Wild Dr, Old Cedar Ln, Willow Bend Dr and Chimney 

Rock Dr 

 
 

 
The Austin Transportation Department will be holding a second open house meeting to discuss the proposed 
two-way shared use path with area stakeholders and residents on July 20th, 2017 from 6 to 7pm at Northside 
Church located at 12424 Schofield Farms Dr.  
 
If you have questions or comments, please contact Jesse Duncan at 512-974-7824 or via email at 
jesse.duncan@austintexas.gov. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Laura Dierenfield, Division Manager 
Active Transportation and Street Design Division 
Transportation Department | City of Austin 
(512) 974-7189 
laura.dierenfield@austintexas.gov 
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